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                                Mass Ministry November 15 - 21 
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HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC CHURCH 
of CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

Address:  8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
Phone:  512-863-3020          Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com 

Website: www.holytrinityofcornhill.org 
Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 

Administrative Assistant:  Monica Snook   512-863-3020 
Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Tuesdays @ 2:00 pm 

           Weekend Masses:  Saturday @ 5:00 pm 
                                    Sunday @ 8:30 am & 10:30 am 

Reconciliation:  Sat: 3:45–4:40 pm; Sun: 7:30–8:10 am 
           & Wed: 5:30-6:10 pm (or by appt.) 

Parish Contacts & Resources 
 

Director of Faith Formation:  Lucille D’Elia 737-215-1042 
 

Financial Bookkeeper:  Steffani Jacobs 512-863-3020 
 

Parish Activity Center (PAC) Rentals:  Parish Office 
 

Cemetery Information:  Parish Office 
 

Cemetery Director:  Johnny Martinka 512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance: Scott Templeton 512-845-0221 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek 512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council:  Tommy Sladecek 512-635-3496 
 

Pastoral Council:  Stephanie Wright 512-470-5204 
 

Pro-Life Prayer Group:  Laura Hill 512-948-6027 
 

Knights of Columbus:  Josh Jacobs 612-212-9624 
 

Conf. of Christian Mothers:  Kitzi Crawford 512-635-5967 

Religious Articles: Louise Straka 512-746-5322 

CEF Enrollments:  Janine Nemec 512-289-9242 
 

K.J.T. Society #55:  John Danek 512-819-4362 
 

KJZT Society #15:  Belinda Beyer 254-527-3657 
 

Catholic Life Insurance #50: Tommy Sladecek 512-635-3496 
 
 

Marriage Preparation:  Contact the priest before setting a 
wedding date and at least 9-12 months before the desired date. 

 

Baptisms:  Classes are scheduled based on need.  Contact 
Lucille D’Elia for questions and requirements (737-215-1042) 

 
 

 

  

Pope Francis 

Vatican City State 

Bishop Joe Vásquez 

Diocese of Austin 

Thirty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

November 14, A.D. 2021 

 

Mission Week – Daily Masses in the morning 
Monday, November 15, 7:00 am: 
Altar Server:  Leo Bringman 
Lector:  Leo Bringman 
 

Tuesday, November 16, 7:00 am: 
Altar Server:  Leo Bringman 
Lector:  Leo Bringman 
 

Wednesday, November 17, 7:00 am: 
Altar Server:  Leo Bringman 
Lector:  Leo Bringman 
 

Thursday, November 18, 7:00 pm 
Parish Mission & Mass 
Altar Servers:  Caleb & Amy S. 
 

Friday, November 19, 7:00 am: 
Altar Server:  Pinto Nemec 
Lector:   Pinto Nemec  
 

Saturday, November 20, 7:30 am: 
Altar Server:  James Nemec 

Lector:  Kitzi Crawford 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Saturday, November 20, 5:00 PM: 
Altar Servers:  Preston & Heather S. 
Lector: Janine Nemec 
EMHC:  Jim Heuertz 
Gift Bearers: Clawson Family 
Head Usher:  Stephanie Wright 
 
Sunday, November 21, 8:30 AM: 
Altar Servers:  Caleb & Amy S., Alyssa B. 
Lector:  Chris Stefek 
EMHC:  Brandon Danek 
Gift Bearers: Johnny & Dee Martinka 
Head Usher:  Frank Knapek 
 
Sunday, November 21, 10:30 AM: 
Altar Servers:  Lucas B., Samuel W. 
Lector:  Duane Blakeslee 
EMHC:  Gwen Blakeslee 
Gift Bearers: Bill & Linda Montreuil 
Head Usher:  Jeff Voigt 
 
EMHC to Shut-Ins:  November 21:  Ray Nemec 
 

                                Mass Schedule & Intentions 
 

Saturday Nov 13 5:00 PM †Virgil Tonn, †Leonard Potempa, †Tommie Rose Martine 

Sunday Nov 14 

 

8:30 AM 
 
 

10:30 AM 

 

Pro Populo  
 

 

Grayson Williams, †Richard Monninger, †Mercedes Rivera  

Monday Nov 15 7:00 AM †Ed & Doris Nesrsta, †Helen Marie Kreitz 

Tuesday Nov 16 7:00 AM 
Larry Janousek, Jr. (healing), †Calvin Blackman, Jr.,  
†Greg Maney 

Wednesday Nov 17 7:00 AM †All Souls 

Thursday Nov 18 7:00 PM 
†Leslie K. Shaw, †Dick Bolger,  
†Bill & Dorothy Klepac Family 

Friday Nov 19 7:00 AM †Margie Havelka, †Jackie Albert, †Rex Palousek  

Saturday Nov 20 7:30 AM Marshall, Brielle & Connor, Gabbie Williams, †Hubert Klepac 

Saturday Nov 20 5:00 PM 
†Pete & Eleanora Schwertner, †Richard Danek,  
A.J. & Dorothy Tschoerner (67th Wedding Anniversary)  

Sunday Nov 21 

 

8:30 AM 
 
 

10:30 AM 

 

†Jerry B. David, †LeRoy Tschoerner, †Dorothy Vrabel 
 

 

Pro Populo  

 

 

Last Week’s Collection(s) 

November 6/7 
Weekly Collection:  $ 8,131.56 
Online Donations:  $ 1,726.40 

 

Altar Flowers 
The flowers with our Blessed Mother are placed in memory 

of Sherry Wrzesinski  
and are donated by Larry Wrzesinski. 

 
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
Every Thursday in the church from 3:00 – 9:00 p.m. 

 
 

Holy Hour of Reparation 
No Hour of Reparation this Monday November 15th. 

Please join us for our Parish Mission this week! 

 
 
 

Vocations Crucifix Prayer Campaign 
Open to all parishioners.  To sign-up,  

call the parish office. 
 

Nov 14 - 21:  Pinto & Lucille Nemec 
Nov 21 - 28:  Josh & Steffani Jacobs 

 

Rosary for Life 
Open to all parishioners.  To sign-up,  

call the parish office. 
 

Nov 14 – 21:  Helen Havelka 
Nov 21 – 28:  Janet Havelka 

 

 

In Memoriam 

 
We extend our sympathies and prayers to the family 
of Frank Valenta, 100 years old, of our parish, who 

died last week and was buried in Temple 
 and 

 Jose A. Martinez, father of Brandi Bernal of our 
parish, who died this past week.   

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let 
perpetual light shine upon them.  May they rest in 

peace.  Amen. 

 



***The Knights of Columbus will be selling assorted nuts, after Masses, on the weekends of November 14 & 21.*** 
 

We congratulate Corey Lloyd & Alisha Fangman, who celebrated the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony here this Saturday.  Please offer your prayers for them, 
that their lives together may be truly blessed by the Lord. 
 

We invite all parishioners and visitors to join us for our Parish Mission this week (Sunday, November 14 – Thursday, November 18).  Please see the back of the 
bulletin for information and the daily schedule. A collection for The Fathers of Mercy will be taken up at the Mass on Thursday evening. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attention Holy Trinity Lectors!  The 2022 lector workbooks are here and will be in the sacristy for you to pick you! 

Thank you to those who have returned their Pro-Life Baby Banks!  If you haven’t yet, please do so as soon as possible (to the designated baskets at the 
entrances of the church) so that the donations can be forwarded to the Pro-Life apostolates of our diocese. 
 
The Georgetown/Round Rock Deanery Council of Catholic Women will meet on Thursday, November 18, 2021, at St. Mary of the Assumption in Taylor.  
Registration begins at 9:30 a.m. prior to the business meeting at 10:00 a.m. All ladies are welcome and encouraged to attend as we share in fellowship and carry 
out the message of the National Council of Catholic Women.  You may call our President, Irene Scheuer at (512) 639-8282 for questions or further information. 
 

 
Thank you for your prayers for the men and women discerning a vocation to the priesthood or religious life during this past week's National Vocation 
Awareness Week. We ask for your continued prayers for those men who are preparing for the priesthood in the Austin Diocese. Consider writing a 
seminarian a note of encouragement and support. Cards with mailing addresses for these men can be found on the bulletin tables. Additional 
prayer calendars are on the table in the foyer of the church. God bless you all.   

 

Banns of marriage are announced for the final time for Maria Ibarra & Matthew Messing, who will celebrate the Sacrament of Matrimony here on Nov. 20. 
 

Banns of marriage are announced for the final time for Alejandra Cruz & Jesus Martinez, who will celebrate the Sacrament of Matrimony here on Nov. 20. 
 
We will have a second collection next weekend, November 21/22, for the Catholic Campaign for Human Development, which is dedicated to breaking the 
cycle of poverty by funding community programs that encourage independence.  You are essential to its success.  Your generous donations will give those in 
poverty the support they need to make lasting changes.  Together, we can make a difference in families and communities across the United States.  Please 
donate prayerfully and generously. 
 
Choir practice for the Christmas Season has begun and practices are on Wednesdays, at 7:00 p.m. in the church. Anyone interested in joining the choir may 
contact Ronnie Simek (512-630-5074) for information. 
 
 

SIGN UP – by Sunday, December 5th – for our Parish Appreciation Dinner, which will be held on Sunday, December 12, at 5:00 p.m. in the PAC bldg!  We 
want to show our thanks and appreciation to ALL of our PARISHIONERS, so if you participate in any ministries or activities here at our parish, sign-up you and 
your family for a delicious catered meal  – on us!  Sign-up sheets are available in the foyer of the church, or you can contact the parish office. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attention men: Do you feel a call to serve as a deacon? 
Men between the ages of 30 and 59 sensing God’s call to the permanent diaconate and their wives are invited to attend one of the following Inquiry 
Sessions offered by the Office of Diaconal Formation.  

Nov. 14 – Pastoral Center, 6225 Highway 290 East, Austin 78723  
Dec. 12 – St. Joseph Parish in Bryan – 507 E. 26th St., Bryan, TX 77803 
Jan. 9 – St. Elizabeth of Hungary Parish in Pflugerville – 1520 N. Railroad Ave, Pflugerville, TX 78660  
Feb. 13 – St. John the Evangelist Parish in Marble Falls – 105 Highway 1431 East, Marble Falls, TX 78654  
March 13 – St. Joseph Parish in Killeen – 2903 E. Rancier Ave, Killeen, TX 76543  
April 10 – Santa Cruz Parish in Buda – 1100 Main St, Buda, TX 78610  

Applications for the Diaconal Formation Class of 2028 will be accepted starting Dec. 1,2021. Additional info can be found at 
www.austindiocese.org/welcome. 

 

Faith Formation News 
Our Confirmation Retreat was held this past Sunday and by all accounts it was a very inspiring day. I would like to thank our presenters, Stephanie 
Wright, Leo Bringman, Father Stephen and Father Kyle Nesrsta for all of the wonderful ways in which they made the Sacraments even more real to all of 
us, but especially those teens in attendance.  We were truly fed by their faith.  We were also fed by Debbie & Mark Klaus who supplied us with a wonderful 
home cooked meal, plus dessert.  We thank the talented musicians who supplied our music at Mass.  This Retreat was the result  of the hard work and 
dedication put forth by our amazing high school and Confirmation teacher, Kelly Godfrey and for that I am truly grateful.   Finding people of great faith who 
are always willing to share their knowledge and give powerful witness is very easy here at Holy Trinity.  Thank you to all and especially to Father Stephen 
who is the most amazing shepherd of this flock.   
 
RCIA- We will not meet this week but all participants are asked to attend as many of the Mission evenings as possible, but especially Tuesday evening.  
 
CCE classes – Our CCE classes will gather on Wednesday at 5:30 PM for pizza in the PAC.  At 6:15 we will send the students and teachers in grades 5 
through high school to the Mission and the rest of the students will go to the RE building for class.  All students will be dismissed from the RE building at 
8:00 PM.  For questions please contact Lucille D’Elia at 737-215-1042.   
 
Our "Lunch with the Lord" series on Mary will conclude this Tuesday.  We will end this session of our bible study with a lunch and a final wrap up 
session.  Please mark your calendars for our next session which will begin in January.  More details to follow.   

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Prayer for the Diocese of Austin Year of the Domestic Church 
 

O God, creator of all, you ordered the earth to bring forth life and crowned its goodness by creating the human family.  In history's moment when 
all was ready, you sent your Son to dwell in time, "practicing the virtues of family life and in the bonds of charity." Teach us the sanctity of human 

love; show us the value of the Domestic Church; and help us to live in peace with all people, that we may share in your life forever. With the 
intercession of St. Joseph, Patron of the Universal Church, we ask this through Christ the Lord. Amen. 

 

 

Often when we hear the term “stewardship,” the “three T’s” come to mind: time, talent and treasure. While we often hear about these in regards to 
participation in the life of a parish or while people are seeking monetary donations, stewardship affects all aspects of life, as everything that we 
have comes from the Lord. As faithful Catholics, we are called to take care of and use well all the gifts that the Lord has given. Within the domestic 
church, our families provide ample opportunity for us to teach each other stewardship and hold each other accountable for our resources. For 
example, families can work together in serving the poor, joining a ministry at your parish that is in need, minimizing waste and consumable 
materials, spending time together in prayer, or simply serving each other lovingly when it is difficult. Children also rely on their parents to 
demonstrate what it means to give to the Church financially through tithing, as well as through giving of their time and talent. All of the faithful, 
young and old, are called to be stewards of God’s gifts. As the holidays approach, how can your family grow in understanding of stewardship? 
How can you serve a person or family in need? It is never too early or too late to be good stewards of God’s gifts. 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 Praise to you Lord Jesus Christ!  Our parish mission begins this weekend.  Try to come every evening with your family and grow 
together in the understanding and the living out of your life of faith.  I believe you will be truly inspired by the mission talks that Fr. Joseph Aytona 
will present this week.  On Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday a light meal will be served in the PAC before the mission talks.  On Thursday we 
will celebrate Mass which will include the final mission talk at 7:00 pm and the reception will be after Mass.  This will give you the opportunity to 
visit with Fr. Joseph in person. 
 The work on Phase I & II of our long-range plan has begun.  Please pray for the successful completion of this project and please 
consider making a donation towards the Building Fund.  Thank you to all of you who have been making monthly donations to this fund.  Your 
generosity is greatly appreciated.  You can find a brief summary of our Long-Range plan on our website under the “Master Plan” tab. 
 Next weekend we will celebrate the Last Sunday of Ordinary Time and the end of our Church Liturgical Year as we celebrate the great 
feast of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe.  As we approach the end of this Liturgical Year our readings today speak to us about the 
end times as we read from the Book of Daniel in our first reading and as we read from the thirteenth chapter of the Gospel of Mark.  Jesus is 
telling us that the end will come and that we must be able to recognize the times so that we are prepared.  But, He also tells us that no one knows 
when that will be, “neither the angels in heaven, nor the Son, but only the Father.”  So, in other words, we must be prepared at all times.  If we are 
prepared as we should be, then we will not worry about when these events will take place.  So many people try to tell us that the end is near, or 
that on a certain date the world will end.  Do not listen to them!  Just be prepared and live as Jesus asks you to live and you will have nothing to 
worry about.  Do not let anyone scare you into thinking something different than what God has revealed.  You have faith, so take to heart the 
words of today’s Psalm 16, “Therefore my heart is glad and my soul rejoices, my body, too, abides in confidence; because you will not abandon 
my soul to the netherworld, nor will you suffer your faithful one to undergo corruption.”  Be faithful and you will be with God and enjoy the “fullness 
of joys in your (God’s) presence.” 
 K ZAMYŠLENÍ:  Konec popisovaný v evangeliu velkou radostí na první pohled nenaplní. Ježíš v Markově evangeliu popisuje několik 
souvisejících skutečností: S příchodem konce je spojeno soužení. O příchodu Syna člověka se přesvědčí každý a bude zjevný, takže o tom 
nebude sporu. Žádné pokolení není od konce daleko, a přeci nikdo nebude znát přesné datum. Co si z toho odnést? Je třeba vědět, že náš 
konec nastane a není to daleko. Není třeba se trápit, kdy a jak to bude. Je třeba si klást otázku, co má člověk dělat, aby příchod Mesiáše byl pro 
nás očekávanou radostí a nikoli děsivým koncem. První čtení načrtává odpověď: Buďme ti, kdo jsou poučeni a ne vyděšeni z této reality. A 
buďme ti, kteří mnohé přivedli ke spravedlnosti. (Vira.cz) 
 XXXIII domingo del Tiempo Ordinario:  Considerando la injusticia económica experimentada por los pobres y la violencia 
desarrollándose alrededor del mundo, que nuestra esperanza en oración continúe siendo, como imploraba San Juan Pablo Ii en el centenario de 
Rerum Novarum, que la “gente aprenda a pelear por la justicia sin violencia, renunciando a la batalla de clases en sus disputas internas, y a la 
guerra en las disputas internacionales” (Centesimus Annus, 23) 
 Please continue to pray for the Souls in Purgatory during this month of November as we remember those who have died.  May they rest 
in peace.  
           In Christ,  Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 
 

The theme for each month of this Year of the Domestic Church is: 

December 2020 The Domestic Church  June 2021 The Gift of Young People 
January 2021 Vocations   July 2021 We are God’s Children 
February 2021 Prayer at Home  August 2021 Eucharistic People 
March 2021 Lent in the Domestic Church September 2021 Family of Families 
April 2021 Love Your Neighbors  October 2021 The Witness of Marriage 
May 2021 Celebrating Parents November 2021 Season of Stewardship 

December 2021 Hail Mary, Full of Grace 
 

D
e
c
e
m
b
e
r
 
2
0
2
1
 
H
a
i
l
 
M
a
r

 



 


